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ounse or 
A newsletter for the New York Law School community 

Volume 17, Number 32 

GALLERY EHIBITION & RECEPTION 

p~~~~~~e~~~b~K ,., 
"Painted Black" will open in the ~ ~ 
Shepard and Ruth K. Broad 
Stu.dent Center. The exhibit compares paintings in 
which black is used in different ways. Partici-

~ating artist~ ii:iclude Power Boothe, Maurice 
W'"'olton, Casirmra Rachfal and Joan Witek. 

The student center is open for viewing of the 
exhibit from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. seven days a week. 
The e~hibit~on will run through June 13. A closing 
reception with the artists will be held on May 28 
from 5:30 to 7 p.m. in the student center. 

REUNIONS 
. If you see NYLS alumni roaming the halls it 
is because this is the time of year for reunions at 
NYLS. In the next few weeks, graduates of the 
classes of 1951152, 1977, 1982, and 1987 will 
return to the school to celebrate their reunions. 
The class of 1992 will celebrate at a restaurant in 
the neighborhood. 

This is the last Counselor 
of the academic year. ~~~. 
Good luck on exams and ~. · 

aongratulations graduates. 

May 5, 1997 

NYLS WHITE SOX 

LITTLE LEAGUE 
For the second year, NYLS is proud to 

sponsor a neighborhood Little League team. 
Everyone is welcome to 
cheeron NewYorkLaw A 
School's White' Sox this 
summer. All games are 
played on the ball fields ~ 
in Battery Park City. The 
schedule is as follows: 

May 10: ' 
May 17: 
May 31 : 
June 7: 
June 14: 
June 21: 

1:30 p.m. 
12:30 p.m. 
1:30 p.m. 
12:30 p.m. 
10:45 a.m. 
12:30 p.m. 

.INSIDE ····· 
FINANCIAL Am .......................... i~ ••••••• ~.2 
DEVELOPMENT REMINDERS •••••••••••••••• 2 
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From the Office of Financial Aid 
REMINDER 

Students returning for 1997-98 are reminded to 
submit all application materials, including 
STAFFORD LOAN APPLICATIONS, for the 
upcoming year. Contact your lender to obtain the 
appropriate loan applications. 

SUMMER FEDERAL WORK-STUDY (FWS): 

Funds are still available to support summer 
FWS positions. Interested students should contact 
Leslie Shannon at the Office of Financial Aid or 
call 431-2828. 

SUMMER HOURS: 

The Office of Financial Aid will be open from 
9 a.m. to 5 p.rn. Monday - Friday, from May 5th to 

Aug. 22. To facilitate application processing, we 
will be closed to in-person traffic on Fridays. 

Development and 
Public Affairs Reminders: 

• The Adjunct Faculty Luncheon will be held on 
May 8 at 12:30 p.m. in The Dining Room. To 
R.S .V.P., call the Office of Development and 
Public Affairs at ext. 2800. 

e Volunteers are needed to help with graduation. 
Call Jeal)nette Richardson at ext. 2806 for 
more information. 

Faculty Activities 
Professor Randolph Jonakait recently 

appeared on "Miller's Law" on Court TV dis­
cussing the Inspector General 's report on the FBI 
Laboratories. Professor Jonakait has also been 
invited to address the New York State Supreme 
Court Justices on recent developments in evidence 
and criminal procedure. 

Professor Arthur Leonard's article on the 1st 
Circuit's decision in Abbott v. Bragdon, titled 
"Court Finds Asymptomatic HIV Infection 
Covered Under ADA," was published in 6 
Employment Testing Law & Policy Reporter 55 
(April 1997). 

On April 28, Professor Nadine Strossen 
delivered the William 0. Douglas Lecture at 
Whitman College in Walla Walla, Washington. 
On May 1, she lectured at Pennsylvania State 
University in State College, PA. Her latest 
publications are "Due Process Rights of Public 
School Students," 1996 Michigan Law & Policy 
Review 315;,and "Just Cause: Why We Need an 
Independent Judiciary," in the April 17, issue of the 

E- Zine Intellectual Capital. On April 30, she was 
interviewed on NBC-TV's "Nightside" program, 
debating the proposed flag desecration amendment 
to the Constitution with General Patrick Brady, 
Chair of the Citizens ' Flag Alliance. Professor 
Strossen will be a guest on "The Late, Late Show" 
with Tom Snyder, on CBS-TV, on May 22. 

Margaret Perrin, the Cataloger at the Mendik 
Library, has been appointed to the Collections and 
Technical Services Advisory Group of the SUNY I 
OCLC Network for a two-year term. The group, 
which consists of six librarians from around New 
York State, will meet for the first time on May 
16th at SUNY headquarters in Albany. 

SUNY /OCLC is our regional network and 
covers the entire state of New York. It is part of 
OCLC, an online cataloging utility which main­
tains the largest bibliographic database in the 
world, containing almost 40 million records repre­
senting the collections of over 22,000 libraries 
throughout the United States and the world. 

• 
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• Career Services Update 
For applications or more information on any of these opportunities, please contact 

the Office of Career Services on the fifth floor at 53 Worth Street, or call us at 431-2345. 

POSTGRADUATE 
FELLOWSHIP REMINDERS 

• NOTE: The previously announced Solomon 
Fellowship will not be making awards this 
year. 

• Class of 1998: Skadden Fellowship Program -
DEADLINE: October 6. 

• Fried Frank Four Year Fellowship Programs: 
MALDEF & NAACP-LDF- DEADLINE is 
December 1. 

RETURNING STUDENTS: IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
SUMMER PACKETS 
AND TRANSCRIPT 
DEADLINES 

You will receive an 
important packet of 
information this summer 

•
garding the 1997 Fall 
ecruitment Programs. 

If your summer address will 
be different from the 
address listed with the 
Registrar's Office, please 
complete a change of 
address form and submit it to the Office of the 
Registrar ASAP. Transcript request forms will also 
be enclosed in your packet. In order for your 
transcripts to be processed in time for the August 
Resume Collection, you must meet the JULY 9 
DEADLINE. 

SUMMER HOURS 

The Office of Career Services summer hours 
will be Monday - Friday 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. Evening 
students who are unable to come to the Office 
during these hours can contact us to arrange for 
evening appointments. 

OFFICE CLOSING 

The Office of Career Services will be open 
from 9 a.m. - 3 p.m. on May 23 due to the 
Memorial Day Holiday. 

CAREER SERVICES HEARS STUDENTS 

The Office of Career Services 
recently conducted a number of 
"focus groups" to obtain feedback 
from students about the Office. We 
want to thank the. students who 
participated for their suggestions. 
Based on the information we 
received, we will work to provide as 
much information as possible to 
students through on-lme communi­
cation. We also plan to alter the first 
year Professional Development 
Seminar Series. Finally, we will 
provide more forums for students to 

learn about career opportunities available to them, 
in the form of career fairs and other special 
programs. Anyone who wished to share ideas may 
contact Deb Howard, Director at ext. 2345. 

MOOT COURT REGISTRATION DEADLINE APPROACHES 

All those interested in participating in the 
intramural Froessel Moot Court Competition are 
invited to register quickly. Forms are located 
outside the Moot Court Office on the 8th floor of 
A bldg., Room 803. The deadline for registration is 
May 21 . Membership in Moot Court helps develop 
brief writing and oral advocacy skills. 

A video tape of the general information 
meeting, which was held on May 1, is available in 
the library for those who were unable to attend. 
Any further questions should be directed to the 
Moot Court Office at ext. 217 5. 

Counselor is published weekly when school is in session by the Office of Development & Public Affairs. Editor, Renee Wijnen. This is the last issue of 
Cour:selor for the spnng 1997 semester. Counselor will resume publication in the fall . Submit items for publication by fax (791-2150), by e-mail 
(rwtJnen@nyls.edu), or deliver them to 40 Worth St., room 705, by 9 a.m. of the Wednesday preceding publication. 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
for the week of May 5, 1997 

MONDAY AND TUESDAY, MAY 5 & 6 

Reading Period 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 7 

First Day of Exams 

THURSDAY, MAY 8 

•Adjunct Faculty Luncheon 
12:30 p.m., The Dining Room 

SATURDAY. MAY 10 

e NYLS White Sox Little League Game 
1:30 p.m., Battery Park City Ball Fields 

Have a happy and safe summer. 
Counselor will resume in the fall. 

FUTURE EVENTS IN MAY 

SATURDAY. MAY 17 

e NYLS White Sox Little League Game 
12:30 p.m., Battery Park City Ball Fields 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 21 
Late Registration for Summer 1997 Semester 

THURSDAY, MAY 22 
• Staff Recognition Lunch 

12:30, Ernst Stiefel Reading Room 

WEDNESDAY. MAY 28 
•"Painted Black" Art Reception 

5:30 p.m., Shepard and Ruth K. Broad Student Center 

THURSDAY, MAY 29 
•Westchester Alumni/ae Reception 

6 p.m., Sunningdale Country Club, Scarsdale, New York 

SATURDAY. MAY 31 
• NYLS White Sox Little League Game 

1:30 p.m., Battery Park City Ball Fields 

• 

• 

• 
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